At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 1st December 2008 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs.B. Beard (Chairman) 
   Mr. P. Simmonds
   Mr. D. Hull 
               Mr. A Forrest
               Mr. A. Parry               

               Mr. M. Wedd

   Mrs.V. Swinburn

   Mr P Gravenall
   Cllr. A. Davies.
      
   Mr. M. Davis (Clerk)
At the start of the meeting the newly co-opted member Mr Roger Bass, signed the declaration of acceptance of office and was welcomed as a member to the council.

Apologies:  Apologies were received from Mrs. J. Plante, Ms. M. Davies and Cllr. A Tarbuck 
Declaration of Interests: Mr. D Hull (Regional Spatial Strategy), Mr P Simmonds (Affordable Housing).
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd November 2008 having been circulated, were approved, proposed Mr Hull, seconded Mr Gravenall and signed by the Chairman.
Matters arising:
Vicarage Green:  Mr Wedd reported that the field was in good order.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: The correspondence with Mr Drinkwater concerning the condition of the parish footpaths was discussed and it was agreed that the clerk should write to Mr Drinkwater offering him the post of Parish Footpaths Officer.

Highways: It was reported that the footway on the B4204 between Broadheath Foods and the City Boundary was obstructed by an overgrown hedge and verge. The clerk to write to Mr Fitzhugh regarding the hedge and Highways regarding the verge. Concern was expressed about continuing deterioration of the road surface in Bell Lane. It was also pointed out that the ongoing problem of the blocked / obstructed / inadequate culvert under the B4204 near Broadheath Foods had resulted in a serious safety hazard when ice had formed on the carriageway recently. The clerk agreed to report these matters to highways. 
Allotments: There was discussion about the ditch to the north of the allotments and the extent of work which should be carried out to improve drainage. It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Wedd and resolved to accept Mr King’s quote in the sum of £270 to clear and dig out the ditch. The clerk advised that there were 2 plots vacant. It was agreed that the plots should be divided to provide 4 allotments and a rent of £12.50 should be charged for each new allotment formed. The clerk will meet the new allotment holders, show the area of land allocated to each plot and allocate these plots to those who applied first and write to the remaining applicants. 
Anti Social Behaviour: Nothing to report. Mr Simmonds advised that there was a police surgery the following day.
Affordable Housing:  It was agreed that the chairman should contact Mr Boulton in order to provide a progress report for the January meeting.
Parish Plan:  Mr Wedd advised that the proposed Vehicle Activated (VA) signs were movable and could be placed on posts erected at agreed locations around the village. The proposed sign would cost £2,500 plus additional fittings plus the cost of providing and erecting the posts. It was thought that the budget allocation of  £4,580 would be adequate for the overall scheme. The Parish council would own the sign and be responsible for moving it on a weekly basis. Cllr Davies advised that Hallow Parish Council was purchasing a VA sign and Lower Broadheath may wish to review the effectiveness of Hallow’s scheme before deciding to proceed. Mrs Swinburn and Mr Gravenall expressed concerns about the effectiveness and cost of the proposed sign. It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr Wedd that the VA sign be purchased. An amendment was proposed by Mr Gravenall, seconded by Mr Parry and resolved that the purchase be deferred so that the effectiveness of the Hallow scheme could be assessed. The clerk to write to Hallow Parish Council, seeking assistance in assessing their scheme.
County Councillors Report: Cllr Davies drew attention to the County Scrutiny panel’s report on the 2008 floods which was available. He also advised that the winter gritting routes map was available on line. The new Highways Forum was due to meet on 5th December and would only include county councillors. The Rapid Transit proposal for Bromyard Road had received mixed comments and was unlikely to proceed principally because of the lack of a park and ride facility. Cllr Davies gave his apologies for the January meeting which he would be unable to attend. The Chairman thanked Cllr Davies for his attendance and wished him the seasons greetings on behalf of the parish council

Village Hall:  Nothing to report.
Joint Core Strategy and Regional Spatial Stategy. :  The chairman read a response from Rosie Murray, Malvern Hills District Council to a letter expressing concern about the composition of the Developability Panels which assessed the proposed development sites. Ms Murray advised that parish councils were not represented on the panels.
Mr Simmonds reported that the Parish Council had responded the SWJCS regarding the preferred options document and also to the Government Office for the West Midlands regarding the Nathaniel Lichfield report in respect of the additional 5000 homes planned for the area.    

Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation: Nothing to report
Correspondence: The following correspondence was received:
1. T Munslow – Restoring stile Allotment Entrance – It was considered that a stile or gate would not be a practical solution to Mr Munslow’s concern about unauthorized access to the allotments by motorcycles. The clerk to write to Mr Munslow advising that any information about those causing the problem would be appreciated and that the Parish Council would monitor the problem. 
2. C Steele – Allotment poorly drained & shaded – Clerk to write advising that the problem of drainage is being addressed.
3. MHDC – Tree preservation Orders – The success of TPO’s was discussed and there was concern about there management. A new preservation order has been implemented in respect of trees behind dwellings in Bell Lane 
4. Martley Parish Council – Support for Worcester By Pass – The support of Martley Parish Council for the construction of the North West Worcester by Pass was appreciated. The clerk to write thanking Martley Parish Council.
5. MHDC – Development Quality Tour – Examples of developments were suggested for inclusion in the tour and MHDC would be advised. 
6. Open Spaces Society – Appeal for funds – It was agreed that the Parish Council already supported the society with their membership.
Planning: The following applications were received for comments:
Planning Applications

	Application No.
	Address
	Type of works
	
	Comments

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/0517/FUL
	Dewdrop Inn
	Conversion of existing 
	Notwithstanding the parish council’s objection to the original scheme there was no objection to the proposal subject to it’s use being restricted to staff.

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01681/FUL
	Land at Peachley 
	Proposed change of use of
	No objection in principal subject to the original facilities, sewage disposal and water supply being adequate for the additional caravans.

	
	
	Court Farm & 
	land for extension to existing
	

	
	
	Ashfields Farm 
	touring caravan park
	
	

	
	
	Peachley Lane
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Decision Notices
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01657/ELE
	Land adjacent to
	Refurbish and upgrade the 
	

	
	
	Lovington Villa 
	existing 11,000 volt overhead line 
	

	
	
	Lovington Lane 
	on wooden poles
	
	


Finance:      
a) Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mr. Simmonds and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Heath Nurseries -  rotavate, remove debris rake & seed       - £155.50

site of scout hut        

2. Mike Davis - Purchase of Web Address            
        -£4.68


3. Smart Cut – Grounds Maintenance and verges, October      - £239.89

4.
Severn Trent – Allotments Water 31/5/08 to 24/11/08         -£108.32


5.   Worcs Calc – Clerks Meeting 11th November 2008           - £7.50

b) Karate Club Grant – The progress of the Karate Club would be assessed and a decision as to whether the grant should be paid would be considered at the next meeting.
c) Parish Council Budget – Two draft budgets “A” with a precept of £28,000 and “B” with a £30,000 precept were presented to the meeting by the clerk for consideration. There was discussion about the need to limit any increase while ensuring that the Village Hall was maintained. It was proposed by Mr Hull, seconded by Mr Simmonds and resolved that budget option “A” be adopted.
The Common:  Nothing to report.
Any other business: Mrs Swinburn advised that she was concerned about dogs at the Oaks in Bell Lane jumping on metal sheets in the garden of this property and frightening people on the adjoining footway which could cause people to jump into the road. The clerk to write to Malvern Hills Street Scene Manager.
Date of Next meeting: 5th January 2009 at 7.30pm.                  

